CITY OF LONG BEACH PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 22, 2015 333 W. OCEAN BOULEVARD COUNCIL CHAMBER, 3:30 PM

Suzie A. Price, Chair Daryl Supernaw, Vice Chair Al Austin, Member



FINISHED AGENDA & MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER (3:32 PM)

At 3:32 PM, Chair Price called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL (3:32 PM)

Councilmembers Price, Supernaw and Austin Present:

Also present: Kendra Carney, Deputy City Attorney; Carolyn Hill, City Clerk Specialist.

REGULAR AGENDA (3:32 PM)

1. <u>15-0981</u> Recommendation to approve the minutes for the Public Safety Committee meeting held Friday, April 17, 2015.

A motion was made by Member Austin, seconded by Chair Price, to approve recommendation. The motion carried by the following vote:

Yes: 2 - Price and Austin

Abstain: 1 - Supernaw

2. <u>15-0982</u> Recommendation to receive a report from the Long Beach Police Department on recent shooting activity in the City.

David Hendricks, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Police Department, presented the staff report.

Chair Price spoke.

David Hendricks, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Police Department, spoke.

A dialogue ensued between Chair Price and David Hendricks, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Police Department.

Councilman Austin spoke.

David Hendricks, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Police Department, spoke.

A dialogue ensued between Councilman Austin and David Hendricks, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Police Department.

Vice Chair Supernaw spoke.

David Hendricks, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Police Department, spoke.

A dialogue ensued between Vice Chair Supernaw and David Hendricks, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Police Department.

Councilman Austin spoke.

David Hendricks, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Police Department, spoke.

Chair Price spoke.

Larry Goodhue spoke.

A motion was made by Member Austin, seconded by Vice Chair Supernaw, to approve recommendation. The motion carried by the following vote:

Yes: 3 - Price, Supernaw and Austin

3. 15-0983

Recommendation to receive a report evaluating warnings and citations that were issued related to fireworks on the 4th of July holiday, as well as discuss possible changes that can be made in the future such as higher penalties, stepped up enforcement, and/or a public education campaign.

Richard Brandt, Deputy Fire Chief, Long Beach Fire Department, presented the staff report.

Chair Price spoke.

Richard Brandt, Deputy Fire Chief, Long Beach Fire Department, spoke.

A dialogue ensued between Chair Price and Richard Brandt, Deputy Fire Chief, Long Beach Fire Department.

David Hendricks, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Police Department, spoke.

Chair Price spoke.

Richard Brandt, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Fire Department, spoke.

Chair Price spoke.

A dialogue ensued between Chair Price and Richard Brandt, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Fire Department.

Vice Chair Supernaw spoke.

Richard Brandt, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Fire Department, spoke.

Councilman Austin spoke.

Sylvia Contreras spoke.

Chair Price spoke.

Sylvia Contreras spoke.

Larry Goodhue spoke.

Jack Smith spoke.

Gary Shelton spoke.

Maria Novelle spoke.

John Deats spoke.

Chair Price spoke.

David Hendricks, Deputy Chief, Long Beach Police Department, spoke.

Councilman Austin spoke.

A motion was made by Member Austin, seconded by Vice Chair Supernaw, to approve recommendation. The motion carried by the following vote:

Yes: 3 - Price, Supernaw and Austin

ADJOURNMENT (4:49 PM)

At 4:49 PM, there being no objection, Chair Price declared the meeting adjourned.

ch